
300 Erie Boulevard West ■Syracuse, New York 13202■patricia.rivers@us.ngrid.com■315.428.6833■  

         
August 25, 2009 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE:  Case No. 08-E-1308-Filing to Effectuate Amendments to Public Service Law Section 66-j (Net 

Energy Metering for Residential Solar, Farm Service and Non-Residential Solar Electric 
Generating Systems) and Public Service Law Section 66-l (Net Energy Metering for Residential 
Farm Service and Non-Residential Solar Electric Generating Systems) 

  
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 

The attached leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with the above Order of the Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”), State of New York.   

     
   First Revised Leaf No. 197 
   Third Revised Leaf No. 417 
        
   To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective:  August 31, 2009 
 

 On August 21, 2009 an Order was issued in the above case directing the Company to make 
revisions to Rule No. 36 – Net Metering for Solar and Farm Waste Electric Generating Systems.  
Specifically, the Company was directed to file amendments to PSC No. 220 to change the rated capacity 
of solar electric generating equipment for non-residential, non-demand customers from 7 kW to 12 kW.  
This change would allow non-residential, non-demand customers to install solar net metered generating 
systems up to 12 kW and qualify for net-metering under Rule No. 36.   
 
 The tariff amendments implementing the provisions discussed in the body of this Order were 
directed to be filed on not less than one day’s notice to become effective on August 31, 2009. 
 
 Also, per Ordering Clause No. 2 of this Order, the requirements of §66(12)(b) of the Public 
Service Law as to newspaper publication are waived. 
 
 Please contact the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 

       Sincerely; 
 
 
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing 
 
PJR 
Attachment 
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